
College Credit Plus FAQ 

This document was developed by the OACC with guidance from OBR. 

 
 
Q: Is College Credit Plus (CC+) intended to replace Post-Secondary Enrollment Options 
(PSEO) A and B? 
 
A: Yes, CC+ is intended to replace PSEO A and B.  PSEO A provisions have been included in 
the CC+ recommendations (https://www.ohiohighered.org/college_credit_plus) as a 
pathway which will still permit a parent to pay for their child to attend a postsecondary 
institution and receive postsecondary credit. 
 
Q: Are Early College High School (ECHS) programs included in the CC+ recommendations? 
 
A: Yes, ECHS programs are addressed within the CC+ recommendations as outlined on page 
19. 
 
Q: As part of the CC+ recommendations nonpublic postsecondary institutions are 
addressed on page 10.  Does that refer to private colleges and are they required to follow 
the same credentialing requirements that public postsecondary institutions are required to 
follow? 
 
A: Yes, the recommendations are referring to private, non-profit institutions and they will 
be expected to follow the same credentialing requirements. 
 
Q: Are funding scenarios (floor, ceiling, and in-between) that show the funding to the high 
school and funding to the Institution of Higher Education (IHE) available? 
 
A: Yes, funding scenarios are outlined within the report on pages 12-15, but if there are any 
further clarifying questions Ohio Board of Regents (OBR) will be happy to address them. 
 
Q: Will legislative changes need to occur to remove PSEO A and B as a state requirement. 
 
A: Yes, legislative changes will need to occur in order to move from the PSEO structure to 
CC+.  Language is anticipated to be introduced as part of the mid-biennial budget review 
process. 
 
Q: For those PSEO MOUs that are already signed for next year, will these be honored? 
 
A: OBR is aware of timing issues and has factored these concerns into the 
recommendations.  The final decision on timing of the program, if adopted, will be 
determined by the legislature. 
 
Q: How should institutions be preparing for this possible program transition? 
 
A: All institutions should continue to follow existing guidelines and procedures.  The 
Attorney General’s office has also agreed to develop a CC+ agreement template for IHE use. 

https://www.ohiohighered.org/college_credit_plus

